August 17, 2018

Adam G. Unikowsky
Tel +1 202 639 6041
Fax +1 202 661-4925
AUnikowsky@jenner.com

Honorable Scott Harris Clerk of Court U.S. Supreme Court 1 First Street, NE Washington, DC 20543

Re:

No. 16-1498, Washington State Department of Licensing v. Cougar Den, Inc.

Dear Mr. Harris:

We represent Respondent in Washington State Department of Licensing v. Cougar Den, Inc. The petition for a writ of certiorari was granted on June 25, 2018. Petitioner filed its opening brief on August 9, 2018. Without an extension, Respondent's brief would be due on September 10, 2018. As a result of counsel's professional obligations in other matters, including merits briefs in three cases in the courts of appeals and post-trial briefing following a complex jury trial, we respectfully move for a one-week extension of time to file Respondent's brief, to and including September 17, 2018. I have spoken to Petitioner's counsel, who states that Petitioner consents to this one-week extension of time.

Sincerely,

Adam G. Unikowsky

cc: Noah Purcell, Esq.